
 

 

Diary Dates 

Rockingham Lakes 

Fri 27 September- Assembly 3.4 

 

Tues 15  October -  
Students Return to School  
 
Mon 25 November-Fri  6  
December -  Swimming Lessons  

Mandurah 

Fri 27 September- Reach  
Rewards Day 
 
Tues 15  October -  
Students Return to School  

Bungaree 

 
Tues 15 October -  
Students Return to School  
 
 
Tues 29 October– School Photos  

Pinjarra 

Mon 14 October -  
Students Return to School  

Well done to everyone – we have arrived at the end of a busy and productive 
Term Three.   
 
In the past fortnight there have been a number of exciting events at all of our 
sites including the annual Sports Carnivals, interschool sports, Artacular and 
Open Night. I would like to say a HUGE thank you to Mr Voges and his tireless 
team of helpers who have successfully organised the events that were 
thoroughly enjoyed by students and families. 
 
Students at RLPS wowed their audiences with their Edu Dance performances! 
The students remembered all the steps and enjoyed every minute of their 
dance. Mandurah students are enjoying their music lessons and the 
opportunity to learn about different percussion instruments. Pinjarra students 
have opened a yummy pizza shop and Bungaree students showed great 
sportsmanship at their carnival. 
 
Last Tuesday was the annual RLPS and PLDS Open Night and opening of our 
annual Artacular display .  A huge thank you to all the parents and family 
members who came along to view the amazing art work and student 
work.   Many thanks to Mrs Hirsiger, Mrs Wilkinson and Miss Mollett for 
making this annual event so spectacular and keeping visual arts alive for our 
students and community.  
 
Term three is always one of our busiest, so  I would like to thank our staff, 
students and members of the school community who work together to make 
our school as great as it is.  Many thanks to Parents and caregivers for your 
continued support of your children ensuring they come to school ready to 
learn;  well rested,  with healthy lunches, in uniform and home practice 
completed.  Many thanks to our teachers and education assistants for their 
relentless commitment to the learning programs they deliver, always full of fun 
and enthusiasm and successful outcomes.  Thanks also to the Admin Team and 
support staff in the office at all our sites, the Speech Pathology Team and the 
Outreach Team.  All these people are masters of multi-tasking, who ensure the 
smooth running of the school and its 
processes.  Finally, a big thanks to all 
our students who bring energy and 
excitement for learning and smiles 
every day. 
 
I would like to wish everyone a well-
deserved safe and happy break and 
look forward to seeing you all back in 
Term four.  A reminder that students 
return on Tuesday 15

th
 October for all 

our sites except Pinjarra students who 
return Monday 14

th
 October. 

 
Shelley Collins 
Principal 
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For all absences and enquiries please call  
Main Campus  

PH: 08 9523 7830 



 

 

RLPS Campus 

Students Return 
Term 4 

All students return to school on 
Tuesday 15th October 2019. 

Inter-School Cross Country 
The Interschool Cross Country running race was 
held at Lark Hill on Friday 13

th
 September.      

Rockingham Lakes were lucky to have 5 amazing 
runners from Peel Language Development School 
join the interschool team. Congratulations to Paige 
(3.4), Harry (3.4), Jesse (3.4), Aidan (3.4) and 
Jaxson (3.3) for their efforts on the day. Jaxson 
had the best result finishing 9

th
 out of 60           

competitors in his race.  
Not only did these students perform admirably for 
the school but they were extremely well behaved 
and showed excellent sportsmanship towards 
Rockingham Lakes and the competing schools. 
They helped Rockingham Lakes to finish second 
overall in the final standings. Well done. 

EduDance 
Year 1 have had a very busy Term 3 this year and we are in 
the home stretch now. 1.5 and 1.6 have enjoyed their weekly 
EduDance sessions this term and were very pleased and  
enthusiastic to show off all their newly acquired dancing skills 
at the concert on the 19

th
 September. All the children         

participated wholeheartedly and had a great time learning to 
all move and dance as one class. 

Open Night/Artacular 
We recently had Open Night at school as well, where many of the students returned to school to show their   
parents around the classrooms and to display all of their hard work over the year so far. Combined with Open 
Night was the awesome Artacular display in the Library and the Undercover Area. The children were very      
excited to be able to see their artwork out on display for everyone to see. 

Faction Sport’s Carnival 
Finally, the end of Week 9 saw Years 1-6 have 
the Faction Sports Carnival. Even a little bit of 
chilly wind on the day couldn’t dampen the spirits 
of the crowd as they cheered their team mates on 
throughout the races and many round robin     
activities. It was a very long, tiring but very      
exciting day, thoroughly enjoyed by staff and    
students alike. 
The students demonstrated the skills they had 
learnt throughout this term in their faction groups. 
All of the students were extremely well behaved 
and showed good sportsmanship. Thank you to 
all of the teachers who helped with the smooth 
running of the day and also to all of the parents 
and family members who were able to come and 
support our athletes. It was a tight race in the end 
to see who the victorious faction was but Beard 
(blue faction) finished on top and claimed the 
shield for the second year running. Peel          
Language was very well represented for the    
individual awards. Congratulations to Tamaroa 
(3.4) for winning Year 3 Champion Boy, Kaiden 
(1.4)  for winning Year 2 Runner Up Champion 
Boy and Lennix (1.6) for winning Year 1      
Champion Boy. The school is extremely proud of 
your achievements. 



 

 

Mandurah Campus 

 

Students  
Return Term 4 

All students return to 
school on Tuesday 15th 

Music Lessons 
This term the students have started their music lessons. They love playing all the different instruments and the 
drums are a definite favourite. They have also been moving to different music which incorporates high and low 
and fast and slow sounds. There are always lots of smiles and enthusiasm. 
 

The Q and U Wedding 
On Friday the 20

th
 of September the PP/1 class held a wedding   

ceremony to commemorate the word matrimony of Mr Q and Ms U. 
They have been learning about the qu sound and had lots of fun  
celebrating this sound with a wedding. Like all good weddings, it was 
followed by a reception with a receiving line, cake and dancing. The 
students promised to support the happy couple by always            
remembering that Q is always joined by U to make words like quick, 
queen and quilt. We were joined by several of our families - some of 
whom even dressed up in their wedding finery . 
 

Assembly 
In week 8 Room 18 and Room 11 
presented their assembly item. 

They performed a story 
and song on patterns. The 
Year 3’s did a fantastic job 
of looking after the kindy 
and pre-primary  children 
and helping them with 
their moves. 



 

 

Pinjarra Campus 

 
 

Students Return 
Term 4 

All students return to school 
on Monday 14th October 
2019. 

Soccer Clinic 
On behalf of all the staff and students at PLDS Pinjarra, we 
would like to thank Coach Fernando for all of his effort and 
patience with rooms 29 and 30’s participation in his Thursday 
morning soccer clinic. The students have had an absolute 
blast with Coach Fernando’s comprehensive coaching 
packed with weekly introductions to techniques and specialist 
skills, before concluding with friendly tournaments inclusive of 
all students. We wish him all the best and hope to see him 
again in 2020. 

Artacular 
It was lovely to see the students 
from Pinjarra PLDS’s art work 
recently showcased in 
‘Artacular,’ located at our main 
campus in Port Kennedy. The 
theme of this year’s ‘Artacular’ 
was Australia, so students from 
Pinjarra created some beautiful 
sand art representing various 
Australian animals. The        
Artacular display was as always 
a huge success and we are  
always excited to be a part of 
such a fantastic event.  Pizza Shop 

The Kindy and Pre-Primary’s have 
opened a pizza shop and are using 
scripted roles to encourage students 
to adapt to different roles in play. We 
are using money, making simple 
transactions to pay for our pizzas and 
drinks. We are counting toppings and 
cooking times, and solving problems 
in groups. The class has had a     
wonderful time extending on the 
scripts by creating different scripts 

and new toppings.   

Sports Carnival 
On Friday the 20

th
 of September we joined together with Pinjarra Primary for 

the annual sports carnival. Students participated in a range of events       
including off load ball, baton relay, flag races and individual track events, as 
well as novelty events including egg and spoon, sack races and tug of war. A 
big thank you to Zoe Woods the Pinjarra Physical Education specialist for all 
her hard work in the preparation of such a wonderful day. Congratulations to 
all students for their confidence, resilience and team work on the day, and 
some special congratulations to Levi (Rm 29)and Tyler (Rm 30)  for receiving 
runner up boy for year 1 and year 2.  



 

 

Bungaree Campus  

 
 

Students Return Term 4 

All students return to school on  
Tuesday 15th October 2019. 

Sports Carnival 
Students at Bungaree were excited to participate in their Annual Sports Carnival on Friday. They went all out to 
dress in their faction colours and cheer their teams as they walked onto the oval. Congratulations to all students 
who participated in the races and games. You were fantastic and we loved your winning spirit.  We are proud of 
your achievements and the good sportsmanship you have displayed throughout the day. Big thank you to our 
lovely parents for coming out and supporting our students.  

School Photo Information  
Respect Awards 
Well done to all our winners for 
achieving the 'Respect award' and 
big congratulations to all the       
students that attended the 'Brilliant 
Kids Morning Tea'. 



 

 

Bungaree Campus  

 

Fire and Rescue 
Year 3's at Bungaree attended an incursion with the Fire and Rescue Team Rockingham. This term students 
have been studying about fire and rescue services and their role in our community.  The Fire and Rescue Team 
helped students understand: 

 The role of a fire-fighter 

 How to prevent or stop a fire emergency from happening 

 How to respond to a beeping smoke alarm 

 Calling emergency services 

 Crawling low under smoke 

 Having a home fire escape plan 
 Afterwards students got to see what the fire truck looked like 
on the inside and the equipment Fire-fighters carried.         
Students then go to explore with the fire hose and squirt   
water which was the highlight for most students. Students 
also got to understand the importance of an escape plan and 
as part of their homework they were required to look at their 
home and draw and escape plan.  



 

 

All Campuses 



 

 

School Nurse 

Community News 

Sleep 
School-aged children need 10 -11 hours sleep a night. Getting a good night’s sleep will help your child to be 
more settled, happy and ready for school, and will strengthen his/her immune system. Here are some sleep tips: 

 
Have a bedtime routine – this will help your child wind down from 

the day. 
 
Keep the bedroom dark, cool and quiet - this will help your child 

drift off easily.  
 
If anxieties or worries are keeping your child from relaxing, 

acknowledge the feelings and deal with it straight away or plan 
to sort the issue out in the morning after a good night’s sleep. 

 
Remember, medication is not the answer to children’s sleep problems. 



 

 

Community News 


